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	Action

	1.
a)

b)


	WELCOME, THANK YOU AND NOTICES  

Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning, and Clare Kershaw (Lead Strategic Commissioner, Standards and Excellence) and the Area Chairs welcomed those present to the meetings, extending a particular welcome to the new (or new in post) headteachers in each area, who are:
South

Steve McKay


Stambridge Primary

Jeanette Miller 

St Mary’s CE Primary, Shenfield 
North East    

Susan Locke


Milldene Primary

Gordon Malcolm

Tiptree St Luke’s CE Primary

Stuart Wainwright

Fordham All Saints CE Primary

West
      


Fiona McGrath

Chigwell Primary (Acting)

Colin Raraty


Rodings Primary

Marios Solomonides          
Freshwater Primary Academy 

Mid 
        

Dawn Baker


Lawford Mead Infants 

Jane Hasley


Perryfields Juniors

Shelley Jones

De Vere Primary

Gemma Moores

Moulsham Juniors (Acting)

Justin Wrench 

Shalford Primary 

Thank you and farewell to those headteachers who are retiring or leaving their current post at the end of term:

South
Tracy Ahern


The Phoenix School

Alison Blant


Pitsea Juniors

Dave Bridge


The Willows Primary 

Iris Cerny


Whitmore Primary

Annette Keeney

St Katherine’s CE Primary, Canvey Isl

Shirley Tait


Kents Hill Infants 

Kevin Watts


Northlands Juniors 

North East    

Sheena Clover

Parsons Heath CE Primary

Ronnie Farrelly

Holland Haven Primary

Neil Matthews

Heathlands Primary

Lorraine Mitchell

Brinkley Grove Primary

Lesley Walder

Bishop William Ward Primary 

West
Emma Bloomfield       
Little Parndon Primary     


Lorna Handscomb

Latton Green Primary

Sharon Taylor-Sezgin
Longwood Primary

Chris Peden


Pear Tree Mead Primary

Lella Yates


Cooks Spinney Primary

Mid

Anne Barney


Great Bardfield Primary  

Helen Bright


Heybridge Primary 

Maggie Jones

St Francis Catholic Primary 

Julia Palmer 


Silver End Primary 

Kate Ward


Shalford Primary 

	

	2.  
i)
ii)

iii)
iv)

	PRIMARY UPDATE – IS GOOD, GOOD ENOUGH?
Tim Coulson
At each meeting the Area Chair reminded headteachers that Tim Coulson, Director of Education and Learning, would be leaving Essex at the end of June to take up a post as a Regional Commissioner. Tim was thanked for his contribution and commitment to Essex primary schools and, in particular, for the work that he has done to promote collaborative working. 
Tim noted that Headteachers and schools were facing a huge number of changes and that the autumn term would be a challenge. These include changes to the curriculum, assessment, SEND, the introduction of universal Infants Free School Meals and, not least, any changes and challenges taking place in individual schools. At the last minute, Tim added “British values” to his presentation, responding to an announcement made by Michael Gove, following the concerns about radicalisation in Birmingham schools.

Curriculum changes

These were set out concisely in a presentation by Sue Hackman at the recent “seismic shift” conferences, attended by Heads and Chairs. She argued that the new curriculum is not “just another rewrite” but represents a major shift in approach:

from



to

Processes and skills
Knowledge

Development


Acquisition

Learning continuum

Mastery

There is also a focus on assessment, baseline tests, on the alternative to levels and the primary accountability report. 

More helpful information on Sue Hackman’s website: www.suehackman.com
SEND reform

The 2014 Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Code of Practice has now been published, introducing a fundamental change of approach to the delivery of SEN. The new Code intends to ensure that LAs and schools drive the perspective of child and family. In Essex, the One Planning approach starts from the family point of view. The LA is also reviewing the allocation of funding for SEN and particularly those children who need a Statement or, in future, an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP). Hertfordshire Local Authority has been the pathfinder in the Eastern Region, piloting a different approach to determining Statement funding. They have divided schools into local clusters and have devolved funding to each cluster for a pre-determined number of Statements; the cluster then has the responsibility for determining the allocation of funding across schools. The plan would be to have over-arching moderation across the county, and there would still need to be a central panel to make decisions, for example, about a child’s move to a Special School. Tim stressed that these changes won’t happen overnight as the move to a new system will take time and will be complex.
The Schools’ Forum has agreed with the principle that all children living in Essex should be educated in the county, and has agreed funding for an additional 350 places for high level needs children and young people, roughly the number who are currently educated out of county. The transition will take several years but the intention and principle has been decided.
Tim reminded headteachers that, nationally and in Essex, outcomes for children with SEN are still appalling, and this impacts not just on their achievement but also their life experiences and enjoyment of school. 

Universal Infant Free School Meals 

In Essex, the support can be summed up in one word: Jason! 

Jason Walmsley, the County School Meals Adviser, and his team, have done an amazing job of supporting and advising schools as they get ready for the introduction of UIFSM, and nearly 100% of schools will be ready on the first of September. 

Minute 11 also refers

 
	

	3. 

	ASSESSMENT BEYOND LEVELS – TARGET TRACKER UPDATE 
Chris Smith, Head of Education Technology and Business Development 
Chris advised that, whilst schools could opt to stick with using current National Curriculum levels, in the longer term this won’t be helpful as the expectations of achievement in the new curriculum are much higher. He reminded heads of the shift in assessment approach (as described by Sue Hackman):
from




to

Differential tests 


Can/can’t tests

Best fit level descriptors 

Pass/fail descriptors

Levels 



Test scores and comparative placing 

Chris showed a useful timeline of when current and future cohorts will undergo the curriculum and assessment changes – his presentation is available at http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/termly-area
(scroll down to Composite minutes: Assessment without levels Target Tracker presentation June 2014)

The Target Tracker tool is being developed in time for the changes in September (on or around 25 August) and Chris and his team are currently delivering 100 Target Tracker roadshows across the country.

For a regular update on progress of the Target Tracker tool, go to www.targettracker.org/assesswithoutlevels 

The aim of the tool is

· to develop a consistent assessment and tracking system in line with the requirements of NC 2014 and National Assessment 2016

· Developed with Essex schools working with EPHA.

· Covers all curriculum but assessment criteria developed for English, Maths, Science and Computing – and will eventually include the opportunity to add new subjects as schools wish.

· Created to ensure smooth transition for Target Tracker users and be attractive for those who don’t currently subscribe.

Chris stressed the principles of effective assessment systems, which will be addressed by Target Tracker:

Give reliable information to parents about how their child, and their child’s school, is performing 
a. Allow meaningful tracking of pupils towards end of key stage expectations in the new curriculum, including regular feedback to parents. 
b. Provide information which is transferable and easily understood and covers both qualitative and quantitative assessment. 
c. Differentiate attainment between pupils of different abilities, giving early recognition of pupils who are falling behind and those who are excelling. 
d. Are reliable and free from bias. 
Help drive improvement for pupils and teachers 
a. Are closely linked to improving the quality of teaching. 
b. Ensure feedback to pupils contributes to improved learning and is focused on specific and tangible objectives. 
c. Produce recordable measures which can demonstrate comparison against expected standards and reflect progress over time. 
Make sure the school is keeping up with external best practice and innovation 
a. Are created in consultation with those delivering best practice locally. 
b. Are created in consideration of, and are benchmarked against, international best practice. 
The new Target Tracker Multi tool will be able to address this principle.

Chris reassured heads that the new tool will retain all of the old levels and reports, to run concurrently with the new curriculum system. He advised, however, that the two should not overlap as the expectations of progress and attainment are different.  The presentation demonstrated the types of reports that will be generated, using a 6 steps system of acquisition of knowledge and skills over the year.
Chris showed a number of other programmes that are being developed including:

Target Tracker Multi

A tool which enables groups of schools to contrast and compare results. The anticipated cost of this is £500 per consortium plus £100 per school.

Test Analysis 

· Identifies strengths and weaknesses/gaps in provision

· Encourages and develops assessment capable learners

· Includes SATs and Rising Stars templates. Alternatively schools can create their own.
School Effectiveness Plus 
· Identify what the keys are to your improvement and how to make them.

· Trawl of national and international research on what makes schools effective

· Linking the collection of data,  360 diagnostic  review of stakeholders

· Dashboard to review all data collection

· Supported self evaluation against 25 key criteria

· Correlated with OFSTED

Chris explained that he is looking for schools who are interested in piloting this new product.

Contact            paul.osborn@essex.gov.uk

Next steps for headteachers/schools:

· June/July  Attend a free roadshow

· Get your teachers familiar with the new curriculum, especially changes

· Decide when you are going to shift curriculum

· September  - Target Tracker will update software and notify schools.

· Autumn term – You may want school training especially if you haven’t used APP in the past.

· Courses available in the Autumn term

· Look at the new Test Analysis Suite – great for gap analysis in tests and involving children.

· Worth looking at Target Tracker – Multi for collaboration


	

	4.

i)

ii)

iii)

iv)

v)

vi)

vii)


	IMPLEMENTING AND EMBEDDING THE NEW CURRICULUM – CASE STUDIES
Jane Hunter, Curriculum Leader and Liz Mulcahy, Headteacher at Felmore Primary (South meeting)

Jane explained that the school had used the Creative Learning Journey areas for learning, using a draft curriculum to plan for the future. In May 2013 the school developed a long term maths plan, following analysis of the new mathematics curriculum. They used 

http://mathsframe.co.uk for curriculum overview and linked activities.
Jane explained: 
“When the government produced its draft copy of the 2014 curriculum, we responded quickly. 
We saw this as an opportunity to begin a remodelling of our curriculum. 

We decided that our aim should be to keep everything that was good about the old curriculum and incorporate anything that would make it even better, based on the new objectives. 

Subject leaders began work early, analysing what we already did well, what needed to be changed and how the new curriculum would be embedded  to the best advantages of the children.”
To develop literacy, the school introduced three sessions of SPAG (spelling, punctuation and grammar) each week in Years 3 to 6. They used Jonathan Bond’s literacy toolkit and developed ideas for extended writing, and introduced the use of Learning Journeys. 
Full presentation at http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/termly-area
Lorna Pigram, Headteacher and Louise Crouch, St Nicholas CE Primary, Rawreth and Canewdon Primary (South meeting)
“The introduction of the new National Curriculum gave us the opportunity to work together as two schools to develop an agreed mission statement.  

This work took place in September 2013 when we began our journey together.  

Our agreed mission statement gave us a base on which to develop our ideas with the emphasis being on collaboration, education and success:

Two schools collaborating through education to bring success to pupils, families and staff.”  
Having recognised the need to completely rewrite the curriculum that we have spent five years developing, the following actions were undertaken:

· Every member of staff (even down to catering staff) was given a Performance Management target related to the new National Curriculum.

· A candid review of what didn’t work with the curriculum that we were providing took place.

· All staff were given time to read the whole document and contribute to staff meetings that identified challenges and opportunities. 

Over the first two terms, the staff developed relationships cross-school and worked together on planning using the current curriculum, therefore building relationships.  

· When the curriculum was finalised, we recognised that we needed to provide CPD for subject leaders and staff on some areas of the new National Curriculum.  Consequently a CPD audit was undertaken for all staff (teaching and non teaching) and appropriate CPD was arranged and is continuing.

· During the Autumn Term Inset, staff reviewed the documentation, separated fact from fiction and identified the need to develop a Standards – Based Curriculum.

· We developed a definition of a Standards Based Curriculum – “a curriculum which sets a series of expectations for what children should know, understand and be able to do by set points in their primary education.  It is a performance model where assessment drives teaching and learning”. 

Moving on

· We did investigate purchasing some schemes of work but soon realised that plan wouldn’t work because, as small schools, classes contain different year groups year on year depending on the size of the cohorts.   We needed to develop standards and progression documentation that set out precisely what each year group would need to achieve whatever class they were in.

· Consequently in January 2014, subject leaders across both schools started working on unpicking standards and teaching sequences, progression documentation – we are still tweaking this!  This documentation will (when finished) identify the standards that children need to achieve to meet each of the statements in the National Curriculum. 

· Work towards the new curriculum was timetabled in the management timetable and part of the budget was been set aside in each school specifically to develop our curriculum.  This included subject leader time and governor liaison time.

· The children have been consulted on their views of the developing curriculum and will continue to be consulted.

· Governors have been very visible in the development of the curriculum.

· Staff have had the opportunity to work with our local senior school in order that our curriculum cascades skills and outcomes from KS3 to KS2 to KS1 etc. 

· The English, maths and science leaders wrote, standards based long term plans that can be adapted to topics and take into account Talk for Writing and the changes to the maths and science curriculum.

Staff decided to have joint whole school themes and structure each theme around a different element of the curriculum and the outcomes dictated by the National Curriculum depending on which year groups they taught.

· Having written the first medium term plan together (including intended outcomes), focussing heavily on the local areas, the schools engaged the services of an Outdoor Education specialist who supported with the specific local geographical, historical, scientific and physical elements of the curriculum as we wanted to focus much of our work outside.  Staff are trialling this plan this term

· The schools have also worked with local conservationists on matters of significant local interest, for example, the development of the new flood defences at Wallace Island which the children will have the opportunity to be a part of and which, we hope, will continue to be a major influence in our developing curriculum

· We have “tweaked our planning documentation” and will continue to do so.

· The SMT worked on adapting our termly reports to parents to reflect the changes

· As both schools wished to focus on team work, challenge and using the outside, they have been developing their outdoor areas.  For example, to meet the new nutrition/cookery expectations, St. Nicholas has been working with a local farmer who is supporting us to develop a full size allotment.  Another example would be the wildlife pond that is being developed to support the science curriculum.

· Long term planning identification documentation has also been developed in order that we may carefully track what has been taught in every class and in every year group.  This documentation will follow the year groups in their assessment folders.

· Subject leaders, SMT and teachers are working on assessment plans that make clear what is going to be assessed and how it is going to be assessed.  It will also identify a standardised model across the schools that links into National expectations and our links with the local senior school

· We are developing opportunities for children to be a part of the assessment process and have begun to introduce “prove it or move it sessions” in one school and will introduce these across both schools in the near future

· We have organised information sessions for parents and carers to be delivered later this term after our “meet the SMT” events with the local community

Where now?

· Due to the nature of our schools, we know that we are going to have to change our topics and our medium term planning year on year.  That is why we have worked so hard to develop models that ensure high standards and specific learning requirements.

· We will continue to develop the community links with organisations such as the RSPB and Wallace Island as well as with the local communities.

· As a whole school community (including children and governors), we will continue to review our curriculum and ensure that it reflects our mission statement and the evolving policies that will soon be ratified by governors. 

Full presentation at http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/termly-area
James Easter, Great Bradfords Juniors School (North East meeting)
James explained that the school is a three form entry junior school. They started (reluctantly) to change the English curriculum and realised that the focus in recent years had been so much on English and mathematics that the rest of the wider curriculum had become stale.
James explained that two inspirational approaches for the school had come from:

Dame Alison Peacock (The Wroxham School) – creating learning without limits 

and Carole Dweck, Mindset
The school introduced the mindset learning approach and then all teachers reviewed the curriculum accordingly. Importantly, the school developed a vision for the future so that developments did not stall or slip back in a couple of years. 

Donna Wenden, Headteacher at Ardleigh St Mary’s (North East meeting)

Donna explained that the school started it’s journey of change six or seven years ago, reflecting on the needs of children in the 21st century. She and her staff feel that the National Curriculum is just one part of the wider curriculum.
One of the teachers carried out a survey with the classes to determine the children’s mindset and approach to learning. She stressed that, as a Church of England school, Christian values are important.

At the end of each term the staff team gets together to discus next term’s whole school project, ensuring that all NC subjects are covered. The school is currently including curriculum aspects on plans to ensure the new curriculum is being covered effectively. 
Kate Ward, Headteacher at Birch Primary (North East meeting)
Kate noted that the IT computing scheme of work will be launched at an event being held at Alderman Blaxill on Tuesday 15 July from 4.00 – 6.00 pm
Bernadette Miele, Headteacher and Fern Middleton, Deputy Headteacher at Tany’s Dell Primary (West meeting) 
Bernie started by stressing that she had pinched lots of ideas from other schools and recognised that other headteachers were also implementing exciting and innovative ideas. 

On their curriculum journey the staff considered:
· What do we want it to be?
· How will it meet our aims?
· How will we ensure it meets the needs of our community?
· How will we involve all stakeholders?

Our staff

Our children

Our parents
Our local community?
Fern reminded heads of the Tesco factor –that each store is different and personalised to the community it serves. This approach is equally important for schools. 

Other key questions the staff considered included:

· What attitudes and attributes do we seek to develop?
· What skills do we seek to develop?
· What important elements of knowledge and understanding do we seek to develop?
· How can we make sure that the children are involved in the planning as well of the process of their own learning?
· What do we already have that we should definitely keep?
· Where can we identify specific areas for improvement?
· How will we ensure that all children are given equal opportunities to make progress and achieve?
· What strategies can we use to make sure it is fun?
Fern explained that in an effort to ensure good COVERAGE and PROGRESSION in addition to ‘making learning MORE FUN’, and following on from an inspirational conference that she attended, they decided to produce our own Curriculum Planner which focussed on the progression of skills – very similar to the ‘creative learning journey’ approach. This part of the process took approximately two years.

They moved away from the security of the rigid topic framework.  Topics could now be planned for a year, a term, half a term, a couple of weeks, a week or a day! 

Using the curriculum planner, teachers identify the skills they want to cover (Long term planning)  and then involved the children in planning the learning – this is the medium term planning.

As we all know, the key to pupil engagement is to make the learning as REAL as possible and of course – make it FUN!  Involving the children in planning the topic really helped teachers to think on their feet and a true creative curriculum was born.  

Some key strategies include:

The Wonder Wall in each classroom

Example of short topic: Art and Literacy topic – Mystery characters.  5 Mystery boxes were presented to the children.  Each one contained clues to a mystery Character.  The children had to examine the contents of the box, decide what each piece of evidence was and how it could be used and then conclude who the character must be – such as an archaeologist or a thief. They made notes and wrote a character description – which led into the final piece of writing ‘ A day in the life of’.  In the afternoon, the objects were also displayed creatively and the children produced some fantastic observational drawings.

Example of a term’s topic: Mary Poppins (Year 3) The teacher has allocated as many skills as possible to the plan, under each subject area.  The topic was launched with the classroom being set up as a cinema, pop corn included.  The children were told that they were being treated because of their brilliant behaviour.  They watched the film.  They then undertook shared planning to discuss their learning in this topic.

To explore the topic of money – and maths – the school had a really successful visit to the local Nat West bank.

Developing maths – 15 minute daily sessions
This idea came from strategies developed by US Charter schools. This involves a daily mathematics session, designed so that children are developing and builing on skills. They remain in mixed ability groups (no streaming).

The emphasis is on conversation/talk, the activities should NOT involve using pencil and paper. Should be making use of songs, chants, guessing games and hands-on activities to inspire children’s interest in and enjoyment of maths.

A small selection of routines that are used everyday so that they are:
· Building over time to develop fluency
· Based on oral work and conversation
· Fun and enjoyable
· Providing variety in the practice of skills
· Developing a sense of ‘awe and wonder’ 
Every Day: 

        Counting 
        Getting to Know…
        Calendar 
        Number of the Day
        Problem of the Day
Menu of Other Activities: 

    Odd One Out
    Objects 
     Images 
    True?
    Beat the Clock
    Finger Maths
    Daily Vote
    Singing Songs and Rhymes 
Curriculum enrichment

· Mantle of the Expert

· Educational visits and visitors

· Forest schools (Robert Locke - YCT)

· Drama workshop (Sam Ashford)

· Links with local businesses  

· Curriculum Weeks & DT Weeks


International / Scientist / Film / Art / My Money /  Integrated Studies / Maths week

Partnerships 

· Wild ‘n Wacky

· Nat West Bank

· Local Sheet Metal Factory

· Tesco

· Pets’ Corner In Harlow Park

· Local Convenience Store

· Local Fire Station

· Toby Inn

· Library

Bernie emphasised that the school tries to use as many free visits as possible, and uses the expertise of governors and local community. 

Full presentation at http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/termly-area
Rosie Mirecki, Headteacher at Elm Hall Primary
Rosie explained that they took the opportunity of the curriculum changes to change their own thinking. They tweaked the existing curriculum and identified the key gaps and key changes of the statutory elements that are not covered in the current curriculum. She reminded heads that the NC framework stresses that schools are free to choose how to organise their school day.

Rosie referred to a huge number of resources and tools that her school has used – links to resources can be found on the EPHA website:

http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/school-improvement-and-resources
At the North East meeting headteachers asked about the LA’s strategy about the approach to conducting LA reviews from the autumn term onwards, taking into account the curriculum and assessment changes that are coming. Tim remarked that, at least initially, schools will continue to assess Years 2 and 6 using NC levels and so the LA reviewers will continue to look at the school’s data. Fundamentally, headteachers will need to be able to show that the assessment system their school adopts accurately and effectively demonstrates progress and achievement. 


	

	5.


	ESSEX PRIMARY LEADERSHIP ACADEMY
Tim Coulson, Director of Education and Learning

Clare Kershaw

Schools will have received an email about the procurement of primary leadership in Essex. Heads were reminded that the Local Authority has committed £1million to supporting and developing primary leadership in Essex. The funding is being split to support three different projects:

· £650k to support more schools to get to good or outstanding – with the aim of ensuring that all primary schools in Essex are good or better by 2018;

· £150k to create a virtual academy which enables professional development to be captured in a single portal;

· £200k to develop “excellence panels” in Harlow and Tendring, as has been created in Basildon.

Specifications for managing the projects are being finalised and will go out to tender. Clare confirmed that there are currently 95 primary schools in Essex that are grade 3 and she explained that the support for RI schools could be delivered by a cluster of schools, an existing Teaching School Alliance, or alternatively a large national organisation could bid to deliver support across the whole county. The contract will run until March 2016. The Standards and Excellence Commissioners are likely to have a role in overseeing the support that is offered in each district 

The “Primary Leadership Academy” is being developed through discussions with Essex Education Services. It is intended that the portal will include pathways to headship, and also space for research and development, providing support for existing school leaders as well as attracting those from out of county. It was confirmed that the research being undertaken by Penna, looking at school leadership, will link to this project.

Local Authority Standards and Excellence Team

There will be a re-organisation of the SEC team from September. A smaller team will be led by four Primary Improvement Commissioners, one in each area. Each will also lead on a strategic areas for the county:

· Leadership

· Partnership and innovation

· Intervention

· Monitoring and intervention
It is accepted that for some schools there will be a change to their SEC, but the team will try to keep those changes to an absolute minimum.


	

	6.
	ATTENDANCE 

Julie Weddell (South, North East and Mid meetings

Anita Patel-Lingham (West meeting) 

Primary school attendance – what the data shows
· After 2 years in the lower half of the national table Essex  climbed back into the top third during Autumn 2013  
· Primary School referrals  to the EWS – data shows that in 90.97% of cases (open during HT3 2013/14) attendance remained improved 8 weeks after a ‘School Attendance Meeting’ (SAM) was held by an LA EWO
· In response to feedback from schools – introducing a pilot to trial further streamlined which will provide schools and academies with ‘referral choices’
Autumn 2013
National  overall attendance 3.87%   Essex overall attendance 3.71%    
7th out of 11 statistical neighbours 

National persistent absence 3.70%   Essex persistent absence 3.6%      
8th out of 11 statistical neighbours 

Revised penalty notice procedure – pilot running from 2nd June

· Lower referral criteria – 8 unauthorised sessions within previous 4 weeks

· Two options for schools: 

· Request a School Attendance Meeting

· Request a Penalty Notice Warning Letter

The warning letter will be valid for 18 weeks from the date of the letter
The LA EWO will monitor the attendance 
If the code of conduct criteria for PNis met at any point during the following 16 weeks, a penalty notice will be issued
· The warning letter will still be issued at the SAM
· Prior to issuing the PN, the LA EWO will contact the school for an update
Should the criteria of code of conduct  not be met during the monitoring period, the case will be closed at 18 weeks

If the Penalty Notice is paid the case will be closed as the parent will have discharged the offence, but EWS and the school will still need to monitor attendance for 18 weeks to track the impact of the Penalty Notice.
If  unpaid, the parent/carer(s) will be invited to attend an investigation meeting where they will be read the PACE caution 
Providing there are no genuine mitigating circumstances, a court date will be sought for prosecution under S444(1) of the Education Act 1996
Evaluation of the pilot

· Pilot will finish end half term 2 (December 14) 

· Survey Monkey seeking schools views during half term 2 (November 14) 

· Data (Effectiveness of SAMs/Warning Letters) for 17 weeks will  be reviewed during half term 2 

· Outcomes shared with schools 15th December on whether pilot successful 

Contact Val Prior at Valerie.pryor@essex.gov.uk
Ongoing challenges for Essex primary schools

· The main contributor to overall school absence levels across Essex is as a result of authorised absence due to illness (not term time holidays) 

· 2012/13 published figures show:
· National average authorised absence rate due to illness (‘I’ code) in primary schools was 3.00%
· In Essex the average authorised absence rate due to illness across our primary schools was 3.16%
· Q: Are our primary aged youngsters suffering from poorer health than their peers nationally?
Julie explained that she is working with health colleagues to see what support they can provide. EWS is planning to roll out leaflets from a Tendring project, providing advice to parents for minor ailments

Also looking at ways of working with general practitioners – leaflets to surgeries – attendance and attainment links 

School nurses attending attendance meetings? She advised that schools should alert EWS if they are concerned that illness is being used as an excuse for non-attendance. 

Reducing authorised absence rates due to illness – a cohesive approach

· Parents who may be condoning their child’s absences need to be challenged by schools

· We know that this is not always easy but, you may come under scrutiny by Ofsted if you are authorising absences without having evidence available to justify such authorisation – EXPLAIN THIS TO PARENTS

· The EWS can only accept referrals on the basis of UNAUTHORISED absence so by refusing to authorise without appropriate medical evidence, you allow yourselves to access the statutory support available via EWS –under EWS revised process 8 unauthorised absences within four weeks will enable a referral to be made

· Remember – in 90.97% of primary cases, the SAM has secured an improvement in attendance levels   FREE SERVICE 
Attendance Matters Plus workshops

· 4 workshops during July - expert advice on school attendance related matters for School Attendance officers  and Attendance Leaders 

· Networking and good practice presentations from schools 

· Pupil registration regulations,  absence codes , unauthorised leave of absence 

· ‘Early intervention work’ and when it is appropriate to refer a case to the Education Welfare Service for statutory intervention

· New streamlined referral process which will be piloted from 2nd June 2014;

· Useful advice on how to tackle absence due to illness

Rivermill Adult Community Learning, Harlow – WEST (Thursday 3rd July 2014, 9.30am -12.30pm)

Alderman Blaxill School, Colchester – NORTH EAST (Friday 11th July 2014, 9.30am – 12.30pm)

Essex County Cricket Club, Chelmsford – MID (Monday 14th July 2014, 9.30am – 12.30pm)

Essex County Cricket Club, Chelmsford – SOUTH (Monday 14th July 2014, 1.30pm – 4.30pm)

Term time holidays

Julie and Anita also discussed the issue of term time holidays, which continues to be an issue for schools and a major cause of strife with parents. Headteachers argued that the lack of definition of “exceptional circumstances” causes a hugely negative impact on the relationship with parents. Headteachers agreed that it would be useful to have a generic letter from the Local Authority that schools could choose to send out, setting out the LA stance on absence. It was noted that the LA Code of Conduct – absence for leave, is reviewed annually by a steering group (Mike Blant, EPHA Liaison Officer, sits on this panel) and will consider concerns expressed by headteachers, as well as requests for a zero tolerance approach. However, it continues to be the case that schools have a varied attitude to “exceptional circumstances” and not all headteachers are prepared to refuse authorisation in every case. 

At the Mid Area a headteacher expressed concerns that her school has had lots of requests for leave of absence for children to participate in “educational opportunities”. For example, the Essex Dance Theatre recently ran an 8 day event during term time. However, it is particularly difficult as a headteacher to determine which educational opportunities are worthwhile and should be authorised, and which are not educational (e.g. a go-karting event?) and are therefore not authorised. Clarity and consistency would be welcomed in LA guidance.

Another headteacher asked about the rules around traveller absence and questioned whether the Local Authority is alerting Ofsted about this problem. Julie noted that EMTAS is available to support traveller family absences if they are more than allowed.

Julie was also asked if the LA could discuss the approach to attendance with MPs, as they often give a contradictory message to their constituents, implying that the school can and should be lenient when parents request a term time holiday.

	

	7.
	SOCIAL CARE – OUTCOMES OF INSPECTION AND UPDATE

Mark Stancer (South meeting)

Alastair Gibbons (North East meeting)

Richard Powell (West meeting)

Russell Howard (Mid meeting) 

The improvement journey so far:

· Focus on practice not process
· Manageable case loads
· Focus on the child
· Permanent staffing 
· Better accountability 
· Better decision making 
Ofsted inspection outcome

In January, Essex Children’s Social Care was one of the first Local Authorities to be inspected by Ofsted under their new Single Inspection Framework. The new intensive inspections last for four weeks and examine every aspect of social care, from the early help offer, to children protection, children in care and care leavers, as well as fostering and adoption. Ofsted sent a team of nine inspectors who, over the course of the four weeks, scrutinised 232 cases and spoke to numerous practitioners and partners.

Social Care was judged by Ofsted to be “good” and headteachers congratulated the LA on this result. It was stressed that there is still work to be done to ensure that all practice is consistent and excellent across the county, and a plan has been developed to ensure that practice continues to improve.

It was noted that previously the education representation on the Essex Safeguarding Children Board was not appropriate, but that this has now improved. The ESCB was the one aspect of the inspection that continued to be judged as “requiring improvement”. 

Family Solutions and Early Help Hub

Impact data has been reported to the Schools’ Forum. 50% of referrals/requests for support are from schools and about 15% of those referrals are passed on to Family Solutions.

Children in Need

It is anticipated that a CIN Plan will automatically run for 6 months once a child/young person no longer needs a Child Protection Plan. This should strengthen confidence in the service and ongoing support offered. Child Proteciton numbers are remaining more or less table across the county.

It was noted that guidance on Support for Disabled Children and their Families in Essex has been issued and has been sent to schools by the EPHA Manager. 

IRT/Early help hub phone line

Headteachers reported problems with the phone system at IRT (reporting wait times of up to an hour). This was acknowledged and work is underway to try to improve the system, as well as increasing staff numbers. 

	

	8.
	SPORTS PREMIUM UPDATE AND GOOD PRACTICE 

Brian Shaw (South, North East and Mid meetings)

David Stacey (West meeting)

Julie Nash (Montgomerie Infants) (North East meeting)

Funding for primary schools’ sports has been secured until 2016 and, subject to all-party agreement (which is likely) until 2020. This will be calculated by reference to the number of primary aged pupils (between the ages of 5 & 11). All schools with 17 or more primary aged pupils will receive a lump sum of £8,000 plus a premium of £5 per pupil. It will be included in the Additional Grant for Schools.

Ring-fenced for ‘improving PE & Sport provision’ but schools will have the freedom to choose how they do this. Groups of schools can pool money.

Possible uses for the funding include:

• hiring specialist PE teachers or qualified sports coaches to work alongside
  primary teachers when teaching PE
• new or additional Change4Life sport clubs
• paying for professional development opportunities in PE/sport
• providing cover to release primary teachers for professional development in  
  PE/sport
• running sport competitions, or increasing participation in the school games
• buying quality assured professional development modules or materials for 
   PE/sport
• providing places for pupils on after school sport clubs and holiday clubs.
Expectations

National Curriculum ‘proposed’ from September.

· Develop competence to excel in a broad range of physical activities 

· Ensure that pupils are physically active for sustained periods of time 

· Engage in competitive sports and activities 

· Lead healthy, active lives. 

OFSTED Inspection guidance.

· Beyond 2012.

· OFSTED framework

Active Essex / LA through Sport England to government ministers

SCHOOL SPORT STRATEGY GROUP being established

Sally Leung – Montgomerie Infants

Richard Greene – Grove Wood Primary

Andrew Smith – Lyons Hall

Gary Smith – Market Field

Brian referred to a Sports Premium development template which is available for schools to use. Heads were reminded that information about the allocation and impact of the Sports Premium funding should be included on the school’s website (a requirement since 4 April). A headteacher, who is also an Ofsted inspector, confirmed that inspections teams are required to complete an evidence form concerning the use and impact of the sports funding, during inspection. 
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	LOCAL AUTHORITY UPDATE/ SUMMER TERM BRIEFING PAPER  
Refer to the briefing paper, published on the EPHA website 

http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/termly-area

Social Care – minute 7 refers
Family Solutions - minute 7 also refers
The Early Help & Advice Hub performs 2 main functions which support the Early Help Offer in Essex, these are:

1. Providing information, advice and guidance to practitioners and families at levels 2 & 3 of the Effective Support Windscreen as described in the Effective Support for Children and Families in Essex Guidance.

2. Screening the Essex Request for Support Form (ERSF) to ensure Family Solutions work with vulnerable families whose needs are complex. Giving advice and guidance to the professionals who submit the ERSF where other services are deemed more suitable.

The Hub also holds the database that captures the Shared Family Assessments registered within Essex.

The following link provides an Essex wide Early Help & Advice Hub activity report as well as quadrant specific reports:

http://essexpartnership.org/content/report
Primary Sports Premium - minute 8 also refers
Active Essex alongside Essex County Council are keen to provide the most up to date and comprehensive support to Primary Schools in relation to supporting the Primary Sport Premium Funding.  Prior to Easter Schools received within an email a link to a complimentary website resource from the Association for Physical Education & CfBT which was sent out to all schools and academies that are eligible to receive the Primary Physical Education & Sport Premium. Active Essex strongly urges all schools to utilise this guidance.

From September 2013, schools have to identify and share how they spend their, ring-fenced funding. Ofsted has strengthened the coverage of Physical Education and sport within the 'Inspectors’ handbook' and supporting guidance so that both schools and inspectors know how Physical Education and sport will be addressed in future as part of the school’s overall provision. 

The funding must be spent on improving the provision of Physical Education and sport for the benefit of pupils so that they develop healthy lifestyles. 

Maintained schools and academies were required to publish, on their website, information about their use of the Primary Physical Education and Sport Premium allocation by 4th April 2014 including:

         the amount of grant received

         how it has been spent (or will be spent)

         what impact the school has seen on pupils’ Physical Education, participation and

         attainment as a result, to help to ensure that all pupils develop healthy lifestyles

From a website trawl of 80 schools we have found that only 59% of schools have complied with this requirement. Our intelligence gathered from Easter tells us that ‘Inspectors’ are already looking to view and question website information.

Working closely with school based professionals, the Association for Physical Education & CfBT we have responded to requests for support and guidance. 

Using the guidance provided by Ofsted these two organisations have developed a new, easy to use resource. It provides invaluable advice for using the funding effectively, support schools to establish a baseline of current provision, generate an action plan, and evidence impact. This resource can then simply be uploaded onto your school website.

Please visit  

www.afpe.org.uk/news-a-events
- to download your Primary Physical Education and Sport Premium Self-Review and Planning Resource, and  Guidance for Use document. This and further guidance and support can be found by visiting www.activeessex.org/Opportunities/schools/sport-premium-for-primary-schools/ for further information. Active Essex also provides a monthly Bulletin on PE & School Sport in the Essex Education News containing the most up to date information.

We would be happy to support you in achieving this outcome. Please do not hesitate to contact Brian Shaw at Tel: 01245 431392;  

Mobile: 07879116366;  brian.shaw@essex.gov.uk.

Teaching School Alliances 

In April 2014 the National College announced a further five TSAs in Essex, bringing the total number to fifteen. There was a meeting of the TSA representatives on Friday 16 May when it was agreed that they should move towards a locality focus rather than each serving the whole of Essex. It was decided that there will be five localities across the County: South, Mid, West, North East and North West. The purpose of this is to achieve a coherent offer without too much repetition and overlap, although schools will still have the freedom to access any of the TSAs. It was noted that access to SLEs (Specialist Leaders in Education) continues to be an issue.

Clare Kershaw confirmed that she is the county Lead for TSAs, and that each of the five areas will have a Leader Officer.

Statutory assessment update

EYFS: The LA will ask for EYFS Profile data outcomes to be submitted by Monday 23rd June. EYFS Profile data outcomes will be quality assured by the LA. 

Y1 phonics screening checks: Checks should be carried out during the week beginning 16th June. Data should be submitted by Friday 27th June even though the threshold mark will not be published until 30th June. 

KS1: Data should be submitted to the LA by Friday 20th June. Data will be quality assured by the LA. All schools will receive email notification by Wednesday 2nd July to confirm that their data has been quality assured. Should there be any queries about the data submitted schools will be required to respond by Friday 4th July. 
 

KS2: In a change to national policy schools should submit their data to the LA instead of the DfE this year by 11th June. Any school being moderated after the 11th June can submit their data late, but before 16th June. The LA will carry out quality assurance on the data before submitting results to STA by their deadline of 27th June. All schools will receive email notification by Wednesday 18th June to confirm that their data has been quality assured. Should there be any queries about the data submitted schools will be required to respond by Friday 20th June. Where the LA have concerns about the data submitted or changes made to the data submitted after a moderation visit, the LA will carry out moderation visits on 24th and 25th June. These moderations will be a last check to protect schools as best we can from any allegations of maladministration.

Guidance on how to submit your results to the LA for each of these data collections is now available on the Data Collections page of the Essex Schools Infolink.

For more information please contact: Data Collection and Maintenance Team

Email: schooldata@essex.gov.uk
Telephone: 0333 013 9856

School assessment leader updates: 
Summer term sessions will be held on the following dates:

Details of the course can be found at www.mycourses.e-gfl.org
Booking enquiries can be made at cpd@essex.gov.uk  

24th June pm – Latton Bush Centre Harlow

Schools’ Broadband

Your Schools’ broadband service is made up of a number of elements that provide access to a range of resources:

· Your broadband connection




· Filtering

· Firewall

· Connection to National Education Network

· Video Conferencing

· Anti-Virus Software

· Email

· On line backup

· DNS Management

· Web hosting

· Transparent Proxy

Through our partnership with Daisy Updata Communications Limited (DUCL) we can also offer savings on telephony. 

Siân Shordon: Senior Support Officer Project Delivery sian.shordon@essex.gov.uk
Academy developments

The new sponsor capacity fund (SCF), was launched May 2014 is designed to support:

· approved academy sponsors who have not yet taken on responsibility for an open academy 

· established sponsors who, as of 1 April 2014, are responsible for no more than 1 open academy and want to take on additional schools in priority areas of which Essex is one 

The funding is a one-off contribution of £75,000. Sponsors cannot request a higher amount of funding, and applications will not be partially funded or use the fund to directly support underperforming schools with their day-to-day running costs.

Sponsors should use the fund to:

· set up or expand an academy trust and its organisational structures, including legal costs 

· pay for IT infrastructure costs related to setting up the trust, including data reporting and finance packages

· employ staff for the trust 

· bring in additional educational expertise

· provide accountancy, finance, business management or HR advice

There are 2 application periods for the 2014 to 2015 SCF:

1 May 2014 to 30 June 2014 - Applicants will be notified in September 2014.

1 September 2014 to 31 October 2014 - Applicants will be notified in January 2015.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/sponsor-capacity-fund-application-form
For strong, high performing schools considering applying to become a primary sponsor, please contact Alison Fiala, Lead Commissioner for Primary and the DfE. The application form is available from https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/academy-sponsor-application-form
To be successful, a sponsor needs to show:

· strong planning, including, where necessary, realistic regional growth plans

· evidence of achieving lasting educational improvement

· evidence of financial expertise

· clear governance structures and lines of accountability

For schools wishing to know more about the academy conversion process – including model documents, policies, forms and guidance, here is the DfE link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/academy-conversion-process
Pupil Premium data collection – impact of UIFSM

This issue is casuing concern for schools as it is felt that the collection of National Insurance numbers and family addresses will create a data collection problem, including the appropriate management of sensitive data. Headteachers argued that this should not be their responsibility as the Government is already aware which families are eligible for Free School Meals. Clare Kershaw AGREED to take this matter back to officers at the Local Authority. 
Future briefing papers

It was AGREED that it would be helpful to include reminders to schools about upcoming required policies – and for the Local Authority to provide models for schools. Examples include a Medical Conditions Policy (mandatory from September) and an update of the Child Protection/ Safeguarding Policy, to reflect the new guidance, Keeping Children Safe in Education.

	Clare Kershaw



	10.
	HUMAN RESOURCES UPDATE

Nicki Harris (North East meeting)

Edwin Parsons (South and West meeting)

Julie Ann Agland (Mid meeting) 

Changes to Leadership Pay

· Like all other pay scales – removal of spine points – now Leadership Pay Range with just minimum and maximum amounts.  Schools could retain a scale (as now or a variation) in their Pay Policies.

· Group Size – calculated in the same way as now, based on pupil numbers.

· The Pay Range for the HT will normally be within the Group Size but can exceed it in exceptional circumstances by no more than 25%.  DH/AHT range must not exceed Group Size.

· DH range will only exceptionally overlap the head’s range  – HR cannot really imagine in what circumstances.

· Leadership (HT, DHT, AHT) Pay Ranges are changing.  They will no longer be 7 or 5 point ranges (as there are no points).  It will be for the Governing Body to determine a Salary Range with minimum and maximum values – taking into account all of the permanent responsibilities of the role.

· A new person can start anywhere within the Salary Range.  The starting salary “must allow for performance pay progression over time” – but the Document does not specify how much progression and over what timescale.   There appears to be scope to adjust the Salary Range “to reflect how closely the successful candidate meets the requirements of the post”.  HR would advise caution and the need to consider the rationale and whether a temporary Discretionary Payment for “recruitment” would be more appropriate.

· Pay progression is still based on performance – but no specific spine points or limits (eg 2 points) – this may be difficult for Governors and HR are talking to Governor Services about how to support Governors.  Could put specific limits/amount in the Pay Policy – we will look at models.

· HT can be awarded a Discretionary Payment (up to 25% of determined salary) for temporary responsibilities/issues.  (NB where the HT Range has exceeded group size, the amount over the maximum of the group size must be added to any Discretionary Payment and the total must not exceed 25% above the group size)

· No longer permissible to Pay HT R&R Allowance (under Paragraph 27) other than for housing or relocation expenses.  Any other R&R issues should be covered by the temporary Discretionary Payment (or exceptionally covered in main salary determination).

· There remains a contradiction in the Document about the payment of other Allowances under Para 26 of TPCD (ITT/CPD outside the school day and Out of School learning).  Section 2 removes reference to these being payable to Headteachers (which we think is correct) but Section 3 still refers to these – we will clarify.  

Application

· Changes must apply to new Leadership (HT, DH, AHT) appointments made from 1/9/14, or for existing staff on or after that date if significant changes to responsibilities.

· Can apply changes to ensure consistency where a new appointment is made onto Leadership Range from 1/9/14 (i.e. if appoint new Deputy may need to review HT to ensure consistency).

· Changes do not apply to those already appointed before 1/9/14 to take up post on 1/9/14.

· Progression for Leadership group on 1/9/14 to be on the basis of the 2013 Document (ie maximum of 2 points within ISR/Salary Range).  Progression from 1/9/15 will be on the basis of the new arrangements (cash amount or percentage).  

We will do a briefing note for schools/academies and governors, including a framework for Governors to use to consider and record HT salary.

TLR1&2

· Removal of requirement to have £1,500 differential between TLRs.

· Need to be careful about equal pay issues – i.e. need to justify various weight of role and if values are close how these are justified.

21 tasks and Part 4 are removed

Workload Agreement detail eg around gained time, how to manage PPA, cover etc 

Requirements and principles continue to apply – but detail no longer needed.

Redundancies

Schools must ensure that their redundancy policy is up to date (particularly if they anticipate a redundancy situation in the future) schools. Employment law states that redundancies must be minimised and schools must remember the timeline for dismissal; the assumption should be that two term’s notice will be required to effect a redundancy.
Schools must take into account the cost of a redundancy; in every contract there are three  service dates to consider: continuous service, statutory redundancy and discretionary redundancy. 

HR offer half day workshops focusing on redundancy. 

	

	11.
	UNIVERSAL INFANT FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

Jason Walmsley, Essex School Meals Advisory Team Manager 

Jason Walmsley, the County School Meals Adviser, was welcomed to the meeting. He gave a presentation about the current position of school meals in Essex and the rollout of universal infant free school meals.

Currently there is a 46.5% uptake of school meals in Essex primary schools, compared to 43% nationally. Around 480 schools – 84% - run an in-house operation, considerably more than the national average. 

The Government has allocated £150m to support the introduction of UIFSM and Essex has received the fourth largest allocation, of £3.157m, based on £17 per eligible pupil. ECC had argued that there was a greater need in the county, but this was turned down by the Government.

Jason explained that he had received 262 bids for additional funding, ranging from requests for light equipment, to completely new kitchens. Just 6 of the bids were rejected and awards were made to 256 schools, totally £3.84 million. Schools themselves have made a capital contribution of £800k. Jason explained that he had been able to reduce the contribution from schools to 25% and bids over £60k would only be required to contribute 15% of the total cost. A contingency of £100k has been retained in case of future need.

Other funding provided by the Government includes additional support for small schools, each of which will receive a minimum of £3k to support the implementation of UIFSM.

The funding of the meals will be at a rate of £2.30 per pupil based on actual uptake. The DfE is anticipating an uptake of 87% and adjustments (up or down) will be based on future census data.

The DfE has tendered for organisations to provide support to 8,000 schools, creating a helpline, telephone consultation and, as last resort, technical support. There is a cost for schools to access the latter part of this support - the Children’s Food Trust are keen to work with Essex and Jason has provided the CFT with a list of those schools currently not being supported by the school meals advisory service.

Jason explained that the DfE is keen to understand the status of progress in Essex. It is likely that a very small number of schools will not be ready by the 1st of September, and is required to provide a RAG rating for progress to the DFE:

· 8 schools are flagged up as “red” i.e. not likely to be ready

· 12 schools are “amber” on track for readiness

· 389 are rated as “green” and will be ready to provide UIFSM at the beginning of the autumn term.

The Schools Meals Advisory Service will continue to provide:

· School level operational support

· Individual business plans

· Advice and support for recruitment needs

· Training – 1 to 1 and other

· Source & Supply/Deliveries

· Launch support

Other issues

Jason explained that there are key changes to legislation in relation to allergens and labelling, which were introduced in December 2013 and become law in December 2014.  This will have significant implications for schools and related advice will be produced.

The consultation on the revised food standards has closed and new food standards will be published in September 2014, becoming law in January 2015. 

In response to a question from a headteacher, Jason confirmed that there is some government funding available to secondary and junior schools when uptake is lower than 25% - Jason confirmed that there are a low number of schools in Essex that this would apply to – he further added that the support will be limited to advice and not actual funding.

In response to a further question from a headteacher Jason confirmed that schools are required to respond to pupils dietary requirements, such as dairy intolerance. Jason suggested that schools should share their menus with parents and discuss how best a child’s needs may be met and consult the support manager / service for further support and advice.

One key responsibility for schools, as a result of the introduction of UIFSM, is the need to provide lunch for all infant children on a school trip. It was confirmed that this does not need to be a hot meal. Schools may need to provide cool bags to keep packed lunches safe for consumption (high risk foods).

Headteachers discussed the problem of late deliveries and the impact that these can have on the provision of meals. Jason explained that he and his team work closely with suppliers and are able to put some pressure on contractors who work with many Essex schools. He did note that sometimes the fault lies with the catering manager, if s/he is not sufficiently well organised and noted that the team works hard to support managers to run their operations effectively. The impact of UIFSM will be significant re the supply chain and Jason’s area will be working with suppliers to plan for changes/additional deliveries/schedules.
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	PACS (Positive, Assertive, Confidence Skills)

Julie Keating 

The PACS project 
PACS is an exciting 6 week early intervention programme that is delivered by trainers from Essex County Council in partnership with a school’s learning mentor. It is funded by the BIG Lottery Fund’s Realising Ambition Programme and managed by Kidscape.

Who is PACS for? 
PACS is aimed at vulnerable pupils in years 5, 6, 7 and 8 and designed to help children develop positive assertive strategies for dealing with situations that will arise as they make the transition into senior school and during the first two years at their new school. Working in small groups of a maximum of 12, pupils are challenged to look at the impact their behaviour has on others and to look at alternative ways they could respond to difficult situations.

 How does the programme work? 
The programme runs over a 6 week period. 

 Weeks 1 and 4 are led by the PACS trainer with support from the school’s learning mentor. 

 In weeks 2, 3 and 5 the school’s learning mentor meets with the group to reinforce the key messages from weeks 1 and 4. 

 Week 6 is an evaluation session where the young people review what they have learnt and are given certificates of attendance. 

You will need to allow between 2.5 and 3 hours for the sessions in weeks 1 and 4 plus time for your learning mentor to meet with the PACS trainer before delivery. Delivery in weeks 2, 3 and 5 can be flexible to meet the needs of the group, the learning mentor and the school. 

What does it cost? 
As the programme is funded by the BIG Lottery there is no charge for the programme and all materials and training and support for your learning mentor will be provided both before and during delivery.

Expected aims and outcomes 
 Provide a creative and interactive programme for vulnerable and challenging young people using positive assertiveness strategies for dealing with situations of conflict. 

 Enable young people to understand how to use assertive behaviour in response to challenging situations. 

 Encourage young people to use mediation as a tool when faced with challenging situations. 

 Develop young people’s social skills and social interaction. 

 Raise confidence and boost young people’s self-esteem, thereby enabling them to create and sustain a stronger sense of their own identity. 

 Proven preventive and early intervention programme for years 5, 6, 7 and 8. 

Benefits of PACS 
 Completely FREE of charge. 

 All materials and resources provided. 

 Training and support for learning mentor. 

 Learning mentor can use PACS materials with other young people in the school. 

We ask schools to: 
Release an appropriate learning mentor for training, to support the PACS trainers and to deliver their part of the programme 

Use the PACS selection criteria to identify groups of students in years 5, 6, 7 or 8 who could benefit from the programme 

Provide a suitable room where the programme can run.
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	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS                       

Area Heads Meetings 

Autumn term 2014

SOUTH        
Tuesday 4 November                 
Holiday Inn, Basildon

N-EAST        
Wednesday 5 November            
Weston Homes Community Stadium      

WEST           
Tuesday 11 November               
The Churchgate Hotel
MID  

Wednesday 12 November          
Chelmsford City Football Club

Spring term 2015

SOUTH        
Wednesday 25 February            
Holiday Inn, Basildon

N-EAST        
Thursday 26 February                
Weston Homes Community Stadium      

WEST           
Wednesday 4 March                  
The Churchgate Hotel
MID  

Thursday 5 March                       
Chelmsford City Football Club

Summer term 2015

N-EAST        
Wednesday 10 June          
        
Weston Homes Community Stadium      

SOUTH        
Thursday 11 June                 
Holiday Inn, Basildon

WEST           
Wednesday 17 June             
The Churchgate Hotel
MID  

Thursday 18 June                          Chelmsford City Football Club

EPHA Conferences

Deputy/Assistant Headteachers’ Conference


Friday 17 October 2014

Weston Homes Community Stadium   
Headteachers’ Conference
 

Friday 13 March 2015

Stock Brook Country Club, Nr. Billericay


	        


Pam Langmead       

EPHA Manager
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